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	· WED., FEB 7
	PAST PRESIDENTS to meet at 6 pm at the United Service Club before the Club meeting.

	· WED., FEB 7
	FIRST CLUB MEETING FOR 2007 6.30 pm for 7.00 pm, United Service Club

	· SAT., FEB 24
	FIRST SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETING FOR 2007 Jennifer West’s home, 25 Bunya Lake Court, Bunya.

	· THURS, APRIL 19
	ANNUAL ZONTA BALLET NIGHT – this fellowship evening at one Queensland Ballet’s studio performances has become a favourite on the Zonta calendar. 7.30 pm, Thomas Dixon Centre, West End. More details closer to the event.

	· FRI., MAY 25
	CASSANDRA WEDDELL MEMORIAL LECTURE – refreshments at 5.30 pm for 6.00 pm lecture at QUT’s Institute for Health and Biomedical Innovation, Kelvin Grove. More details closer to the event.  Admission free.

	· THURS., OCT 4
	GALA THEATRE NIGHT – the 2007 Babette Stephens Memorial Award will be presented at a special function after the Gala performance of Twelfth Night by this year’s QUT acting students, directed by Bille Brown


The United Services Club has a strict deadline for finalising meal orders. As it is assumed you will be attending every meeting unless an apology is received, it is critical that you let Judy “Goodtime” Anderson know by noon on Monday, February 5, if you will not be attending the meeting. Telephone: 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W); Fax: 3891 1029 (W); Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com. Any member from whom an apology is not received in time is automatically invoiced for the meal ordered for her. 
IMPORTANT!

The United Service Club has generously kept the cost of meals at our Club meetings at $30 since 2000. Rising costs have finally forced an increase of $2. Beginning at the February 7 meeting, members will be asked to pay $33. (The extra dollar goes towards the cost of meals for guest speakers and other guests of the Club). 

Members are reminded that the Club has to pay fees every time a credit card is used. The Club agreed some years ago that payment by credit card would be accepted only for major payments such as membership dues or large orders of wine/ salmon, etc. Think ahead – bring cash or a cheque. 

IN THIS EDITION

· Christmas recollections
· Membership survey to be conducted at February meeting

· Bartz Schultz remembered

· Thanks received for Club contributions 

· 2007 Unifem Breakfast promises inspiration

· News from members, other clubs, and affiliated organisations
· Health news
JINGLE BELLS AND JOLLY ELVES

Our December meeting was an absolute joy – gourmet goodies distributed in the carpark, presentations by our three inspirational young indigenous award recipients, our newest member (Cecily Tucker) inducted, past and prospective members in attendance, guests from several other clubs, wonderful fellowship, and an amazing double act from Caroline Heim and Program Chair, Rhonda Davidson-Irwin. 
Rhonda on flute was joined by a cellist and violinist from her business, Viva la Musica, to perform a delightful program of celebratory music during dinner – and topped that generous gift to the Club by donating 10 of her CDs as Lucky Door prizes. 
Rhonda also persuaded Caroline Heim to act as our Christmas Elf and conduct an hilarious game. Words cannot adequately describe the frenzied chaos and gales of laughter as Zontians revealed their previously unknown mime skills (not to mention their competitiveness!).  

But that’s not all! Jan Delpratt then conducted our annual auction of magical Christmas table centre-pieces created by Bernadette O’Shea. Thanks to Jan’s powers of persuasion and spirited bidding by members and guests, the Club raised $530, with Sally Ann Atkinson taking the bidding to a new Club record of $100 for one of the pieces. 
But Annette McFarlane reports that Jan won’t be able to rest on her laurels. Annette was the guest speaker at the Zonta Club of West Moreton in Ipswich late last year and took some plants along for them to sell off with the thought that this would reimburse the club for the cost of her dinner. “I found that they have an outrageous auctioneer – one tray of seven plants managed to bring in $125 for their club funds!”.  And that’s not all - they also inducted seven new members on the night! 

Annette has extended an invitation to them to join us at one of our dinner meetings – some of their members live in Brisbane (Corinda & Carindale) and travel to Ipswich for meetings. 
LONG-TERM COMMITMENT ACKNOWLEDGED

Pre-Christmas mail included the following letter from Jo Mould, the Marketing Coordinator at Spiritus Care, acknowledging the Club’s support for over a quarter of a century, particularly the contribution made by Joan Godfrey and her sister Aileen.

Would you please convey our thanks and gratitude to the members of Zonta Brisbane for the gifts so thoughtfully provided.

Each year, the call upon our resources increases, and help such as that received from Zonta assists us tremendously in meeting the needs. We look after a number of clients of our Community Care services and our residents in the Residential Care facilities who have no family to make them feel special at Christmas. There is also an increase in the number of late teenagers in foster care and they will be very appreciative to be remembered.

All the staff want me to say ‘thank you’ for the effort and love that has gone into each of these gifts. It is the involvement of people like you which makes our job even more rewarding. And a special ‘thank you’ to Joan and Aileen Godfrey for their substantial assistance. 
VALE DR BARTZ SCHULTZ MBE OAM FNM (1912-2006)
Our Club’s much-loved Honorary Member, Bartz Schultz died on December 30, just a fortnight after her 94th birthday. For her requiem mass on January 4, All Saints’ Church was packed with family, friends, and colleagues, including 15 members of our Club. Everyone noticed the beautiful displays of flowers (all in Bartz’s favourite colour, pink) and was touched to hear the personal tribute from Joan Godfrey, her close friend of 53 years.

Joan has since been overwhelmed by the phonecalls, cards, letters, and flowers. Born in Croydon in North Queensland, Bartz spent the first years of her life in remote areas of the Gulf Country before attending Brisbane Girls’ Grammar school and beginning her long and distinguished nursing career.

A Lieutenant in the Australian Army’s 109th CCS during WWII, Bartz served both in Australia and on Bougainville. Her contribution during the war was acknowledged through a mention in despatches in March 1947 and in 1977 she was awarded the Florence Nightingale Medal (FNM). The Red Cross’s highest international award for the nursing profession, the medal is given every two years by the International Committee of the Red Cross to no more than 50 nurses and volunteer aides world-wide who have demonstrated extraordinary courage to help the wounded, sick, or disabled as well as civilian victims of armed conflict or disaster, in times of war or peace. 
In the same year, she received the Queen’s Silver Jubilee Medal, a medal struck to celebrate the occasion and awarded to selected citizens of Commonwealth countries, both military and civilian. In the New Year list in January 1978, Bartz was announced as a recipient of an MBE (Member of the Order of the British Empire) for her service to health, and was awarded a Medal of the Order of Australia (OAM) on Australia Day in 1993 for service to nursing. 
Among her many other distinctions, she was awarded Queensland’s first Distinguished Nursing Service Award for her outstanding contribution to nursing in the State, and in 2001 was honoured as a pioneer in nursing education by the award of an Honorary Doctorate by QUT.  
Bartz was a dear friend of Joan Godfrey and the pair worked together for 15 years to research and produce Bartz’s monumental and seminal history of nursing in Australia, A Tapestry of Service – The Evolution of Nursing in Australia, the first volume of which was published in 1991. 

Bartz became a Charter member of the Zonta Club of Brisbane in 1971 when she was the Executive Secretary of the Queensland Branch of the Royal Australian Nursing Federation. She was appointed an Honorary Member of the Club in 1991. 
CHARISMATIC FREEDOM FIGHTER TO SPEAK AT ANNUAL UNIFEM BREAKFAST 

Our Club has traditionally organised at least one table of 10 at the UNIFEM International Women’s Day Breakfast at the Brisbane Convention Centre.

We’ll need to act quickly this year to book our tables as the Guest Speaker is the charismatic Malalai Joya, the youngest MP in the National Assembly of Afghanistan. 

Only 27 years old, Malalai has survived four assassination attempts and has to travel in Afghanistan under a burqa and with armed guards.

She spent much of her early life in refugee camps in Iran and Pakistan, but returned to Afghanistan during the Taliban regime and became a vocal opponent of the regime. 

She established an orphanage and health clinic and ran a school of women in secret, and today, she attracts thousands of people to her rallies, inciting debate and stirring unprecedented numbers of women to participate in public gatherings. As a women’s rights activist, she has attacked ex-Mujahideen fighters, warlords, and drug lords and is reviled by fundamentalists. Despite this, she proudly declares “Every democrat must be ready to die for truth and freedom”. 

Responses to the Breakfast must be received by February 28. Expressions of interest will be sought at the February meeting. Cost is just $45.
ZONTA INTERNATIONAL MEMBERSHIP SURVEY
Come prepared for some serious thinking and introspection at the February meeting – and don’t forget to bring a pen!

Zonta International is conducting a member survey in order to understand how its members feel about various aspects of their membership in Zonta and their Zonta club. 
Unlike the on-line survey conducted last biennium, the survey this time will be conducted by a questionnaire at a club meeting. This is because the on-line survey was heavily biased toward members in North America, Australia, and New Zealand, who have more internet access and are more comfortable with web-based feedback. In order to get a more representative survey, they have asked clubs all over the world to complete the surveys at a club meeting.

A bundle of survey forms has already been received by the President, but in order to avoid discussion which could bias the results, the forms are not to be distributed before the meeting and only those at the meeting will be asked to complete the survey. 
Elaborate procedures have been put in place to eliminate bias and ensure confidentiality. This includes collecting the survey forms at the meeting, sealing them in an envelope, and signing the seal before the envelope is returned to the District Governor and thence to Philippine Survey & Research Center, Inc. (PSRC). This company was engaged through a competitive bidding process to design the survey, edit the questions, receive the completed questionnaires, input the data, ensure appropriate sample sizes for different demographics, process the data, analyse the results, and provide final reporting to Zonta International. 
Preliminary results will be reported to ZI in late April 2007 with the final report in late May. A summary will be available to the general membership in June and a full report will be available on request. Governors will then have ample opportunity to address the survey results at 2007 District Conferences. 

Depending on the results, action will be taken at International or District level to address concerns. 
ASSETS REGISTER

Every time we have a Zonta event, there has to be a collective effort to recall where various items are stored. At the February meeting, President Judith will be calling on a volunteer to establish and maintain an assets register for distribution to all members. And just for the record – she has the banner!

MEMBER NEWS

As part of Queensland Conservatorium’s fiftieth year celebrations, Griffith University will confer the honorary degree of Doctor of the University on four distinguished graduates and former staff on June 21. As a Doctor of the University, Jan Delpratt will join such luminaries as Dame Joan Sutherland and Richard Bonynge. 

Karen Brady is having knee surgery early in February and then is travelling overseas in March. She’s looking forward to seeing us all again in April. If you would like to send Karen a ‘get well’ message, her contact details are: 3378 5950, 4 Gleneagle St, Kenmore, or r-kbrady@bigpond.com .

Donna Lyons has been appointed as the new Community Relations Manager of the Royal Brisbane and Women’s Hospital Research Foundation. Donna’s first big task will be to run the Foundation’s annual Mother’s Day Appeal to raise awareness and funds for clinical research into premature and sick babies and their mums. 

Jane McDowell toasted the New Year with orange juice and sparkling mineral water from her hospital bed at 9.30 pm on December 31. As you all know, Jane had a serious heart attack on December 29. Irrepressibly cheerful, she is recovering well and hopes to catch up with us all at a meeting soon. She won’t be back at work for some time, but says she is going to get her vegie patch started again – and maybe finish the patchwork quilt she started when she was pregnant with Emily (who is 20 in March)! 

She could also start a career as a writer of thrillers. This is the story of her experience as she recounted it – it’s a gripping read!

“At 6.30 am I was having a game of Backgammon on the computer waiting for my husband to complete his ablutions when I started to experience a pain in my upper chest. ‘Indigestion’, I thought, so went and had some ginger tablets.  The pain didn't disappear, in fact it was getting worse and my husband by this time had noticed that I was not my usual 'bubbly' morning self and said " Are you OK?", to which I replied “Not really – I think I should have an Aspro.” We didn't have any because I feed them to my flowers to keep them fresh, so off he went to the shop.  I asked him for the phone before he went and phoned my friend Dr Lucy Masone (Pascoe) for the diagnosis I knew I didn't want to hear.  After I described pain across my chest and radiating up my neck into my jaw and the sensation of a baby elephant sitting on my chest, she said in a very calm voice "Hang up and phone 000 immediately"  which I did – told the guy my address and that I was having a heart attack and he sent the ambulance.

Because Ipswich Hospital is closest to Karana Downs and time is imperative at this time, that is where we went.  Within moments of arrival I had the United Nations of Doctors hanging off my every appendage jabbing me with needles, stripping my shirt off and exposing my boobs to all and sundry. (Lucky I have given birth and lost my dignity some years back).  Because I have a strong family history of heart problems and I have been on High Blood Pressure medication since I was 18, I have kept myself informed re the latest protocols for heart attacks.  I need not have worried because my husband was phoning Lucy with what they were doing and what the results of various tests were and Lucy was phoning her husband Ranald Pascoe (who is head of ICU and Coronary Care at the Wesley) and he was saying “Have they done this?”, “Have they done that?,” etc., so I could just lie back in my drug induced daze and admire the very cute young Doctors. They were a bit bemused by my ability to crack jokes as I lay dying.  Eventually they gave me the clot dissolving drug and the pain slowly ebbed away.  

I was then transferred to the Wesley Coronary Care and the cardiologists stabilised me over the following days in preparation for my angioplasty.  This procedure discovered just how serious the situation was - all four major arteries were blocked to various degrees. Stents were placed in the 95% and 75% blockages, and the other two (45% and 49% blockages) are being treated with a ton of medication.  Dr Cain said that I was 1% short of Open Heart Surgery and very close to dying.  Lucy and Ranald reiterated Dr Cain's advice and will be trying to keep me on the straight and narrow and rein me in somewhat - not an easy task.”  

Amber Buckland in her role as a Solicitor with the Independent Children's Lawyer Team at  Legal Aid Queensland is proactively providing further support for Maybanke, the women’s shelter in the eastern suburbs for which the Club provided Safety Cards last year. She is hosting a morning tea on January 31 so that she can connect the restructured Maybanke administration team with the DV solicitors at Legal Aid. The Maybanke team are also excited at the prospect of finally meeting Melanie Ho at the morning tea. Melanie was instrumental in setting up the Safety Cards but all contact with Maybanke was by phone.
SUPPORTING OUR SISTERS 

To celebrate Amelia Earhart’s contribution to aviation history and the status of women, the Zonta Club of Brisbane South is urging all Zontians to free our ‘inner child’ at their Amelia Earhart Cocktail party to be held at Queensland Museum’s Sciencentre on Friday, February 23 at 6.30 pm. Admission is $35 and if you’ve mislaid the flyer which was e-mailed to all members last month, tickets are still available by contacting Glenda Alexander on 0407 146 176 or galexander@itas.net.au . The Club promises a fun night which is light on formality (no speeches!) and heavy on entertainment with two science shows presented during the evening!
The Zonta Club of Southern Gold Coast /Tweed is hosting its 15th annual International Women’s Day breakfast on Thursday, March 8 at 6.45 am at Bond University. Priced at $37, the event will feature Prof. Ian Frazer as guest speaker and will raise funds for the club’s Birthing Kit Project. Flyers will be available at the February dinner meeting for those who are interested.
The National Council of Women will hold their annual Presidents’ Reception and Dinner on Thursday, February 22 (6.30 pm for 7.00 pm) at the United Service Club with Professor Kevin Clements as guest speaker. Prof. Clements is an engaging and memorable speaker. Anyone wishing to attend the dinner should contact NCW President, Margaret Vallance, on 3350 2876 for details. Responses close on February 19. Cost: $45

AUSTRALIAN WOMEN’S COALITION (AWC) NEWS

Zonta Districts 23 and 24, along with 17 other women’s organizations in Australia, are members of the AWC. It was formed by the National Council of Women to enable women’s organizations to work cooperatively together to establish priorities for women and to increase communication between government and the women of Australia.  The AWC’s current Action Plan aims to examine pathways to leadership for women in corporate, government and community sectors in Australia and to determine what attracts women into leadership roles, as well as how they are recruited, developed and retained. The project will involve a survey of the leadership programs of member organisations and interviews with female leaders. For those who came to leadership positions through their community work, the interest will be on how these skills have been transferred to their professional area of work. Finally, it will focus on how leaders in the professions transfer those skills to community organisations. 
DRAGONS ABREAST!

Ever one for planning ahead, Ann Shevill is already thinking about the International Dragon Boat races and workshops, Abreast in Australia, to be held at Caloundra from September 28 to 30 this year.

Having embraced web technology to an extent that would put a lot of 17 year-olds to shame, Ann has joined an email discussion group through which she has come to know a Canadian breast cancer survivor and participant/supporter of Dragons Abreast. Hearing that funds were being raised to enable a group of Canadians to compete at the 2007 Regatta, Ann has proactively sought out appropriate accommodation and is even offering to coordinate the booking! 

Dragons Abreast is a group of breast cancer survivors which operates under the umbrella of the Breast Cancer Network, Australia. Of various ages and from a great variety of backgrounds, athletic abilities, and interests, their life-affirming priorities are: “having fun, trying new things, meeting interesting people and being involved in a challenging, physical activity whilst promoting breast cancer awareness”. For more information go to:  www.dragonsabreast.com.au   

HIGH PROFILE FOR ZONTA IN SOUTH AUSTRALIA
Shirley King has sent a news clipping from an Adelaide newspaper about South Australia’s Premier’s Community Service Awards. The awards acknowledge the work of service clubs in that State and include the Heidi Taylor Community Service Medal, named for Dr Heidi Taylor, a prominent Adelaide Zontian who established the Association of Community Service Organisations in South Australia. Linking Zonta to the Premier’s award through the medal has been a PR masterstroke, guaranteeing media coverage. 
DO YOU REMEMBER LEONI JESSIE DROBINSKI?
Ann Shevill has drawn attention to a story in the Queensland Summer Edition of the magazine HONESTLY WOMAN. Ann writes: “The writer of the story was Leoni, the daughter of Leoni Jessie Drobinski, who was a character (indeed!) whom many of the older members of the Club would recall with pleasure”.  
When Ann contacted Little Leoni (as the Zontians used to call her) commending her on the story, Leoni asked that Ann pass on her regards to others in the club who knew her. “I remember helping at the Trash and Treasure at Heather Robinson's shop and the Spring Hill Fair on quite a few occasions”, she said. 

Ann is copying the article to bring to the February Dinner meeting for member interest. Leoni is now a Project Officer with Homeless Persons Information Queensland. If any members wish to get in touch, her contact details are: phone: 3033 0192; e-mail: leoni.drobinski@communities.qld.gov.au.  
RESOURCES TO CELEBRATE INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY

The Queensland Office for Women offers free resources for IWD celebrations.

While our Club will not be hosting a function, individual members might find these resources of interest for distribution in their workplaces or to other organisations to which they belong.

Available resources are: 

· Colourful A2 poster celebrating women at work (singles and packs of 5)

· IWD Fact Sheet (singles and packs of 5)

· Women and work : Understanding your rights info sheet (singles and packs of 5)

· Workplace negotiation checklist (singles and packs of 5)

· Button badge (four designs) (packs of 25)

· Balloons (green and purple) (Packs of 10)

· Plus posters from 2005 and 2006 and Girls and Women can do anything stickers.

Materials can be ordered either by visiting the site www.women.qld.gov.au or phone 1800 177 577 and should be ordered before February 9 to ensure delivery. 
GARDASIL GETS THE NOD

Wasn’t it wonderful to see and hear the outrage directed at the Federal Minister for Health when it looked as if the cervical cancer vaccine, Gardasil, would not receive full government support! After a lot of last minute lobbying, the legislation was passed in December enabling a vaccination program to be introduced in 2007 for all women and girls aged 12 to 18. The vaccine developed by Queensland’s Australian of the Year, Prof. Ian Frazer, and his team at The University of Queensland will be delivered to 12 to 13 year-old girls through schools under the National Immunisation Program on an ongoing basis, and a catch-up program will be delivered through GPs.
ALENDRONATE ON PBS LISTING

Women over 70 with osteoporosis were given cause to cheer in December when Tony Abbot announced yet another important women’s health initiative.  The osteoporosis medication Alendronate (in the form of Fosamax and Alendro) will now be available to all patients with osteoporosis aged 70 or over and who are at high risk of fracture as measured by a bone mineral density test. The test will also be covered by Medicare from April 1.

Osteoporosis affects nearly 2 million Australians (10% of the population!) and it is estimated that c. 60% of women and 30% of men over 60 will have an osteoporotic fracture in their lifetime. Apart from effective medication, factors that reduce the risk include regular exercise, adequate calcium in the diet, giving up smoking, reducing alcohol intake, and getting sufficient Vitamin D through exposure to sunlight.

VANUATU CERVICAL CANCER PROJECT LAUNCHED
Bernadette O’Shea has shared some feedback from her friend, Dr Margaret McAdam, following her first week in Vanuatu implementing their Cervical Cancer Prevention Project.  17 cancers were picked up in the first week, including one in a 24 year old girl, and all remaining appointments are booked out.  But on the down-side of the ledger, a young mother died of cervical cancer last week – and the baby in her womb died with her. 
Margaret reports: “The women came in droves and the nurses worked very hard, long days and all through lunch times. They were very keen and were inspired by Dr Sankar, the WHO trainer, who was not only an excellent teacher but worked tirelessly over the five days. 
Amazingly when we went to the villages, all the women had friends who had died of cervical cancer.  Women were coming up to those involved in the project and to Ministry of Health officials thanking them for bringing the program in, and the women reported to us they were very thankful Australia was involved in assisting the Vanuatu Government to introduce this program.   

Dr Sankar also offered to arrange cancer treatment in India or Thailand where they have major cancer hospitals that treat everyone for free. All we need to do is raise the airfares! 

He also offered to have his pathologist read biopsies in India via telepathology (if we can’t find a pathologist in Oz who will do this for free long term) and has offered colposcopes, training manuals, other equipment, and training sponsorships as donations to support the program and whatever assistance we need to keep it moving forward. 

It is the most preventable cancer in the world, so we must make the effort to help these women who are so grateful for any help we can give them and are dying tragically young.”
DATE CLAIMERS









